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Introduction: 

Mock Exercise Mock exercises in educational institutes on various types of natural and 
anthropogenic hazards helps in inculcating a culture of preparedness and generate awareness 
among students. Mock exercises will help the government to assess the preparedness, review 
the crisis management system, Standard Operating Procedures and to evaluate the readiness 
of various departments to any disaster or emergency. Mock exercises will also give the 
opportunity to coordinate the activities of various agencies for their optimum utilization and 
to use the feedback to identify the gaps and improve the capacities of the system to face an 
actual disaster situation. 

Objectives of the mock exercise: 

¾ To assess the response mechanism of the first responders.  
¾ To check the preparedness and efficiency of different stakeholders. 
¾ To examine the functioning of IRS and SOP at District level. 
¾ To find gaps in the resource, manpower and communication systems in institutional 

level.  
¾ Enhance coordination among the emergency support functioning agencies  
¾ Awareness creation among the students and Staff. 

Participating organisations 

9 District Disaster Management Authority (DDMA)  
9 College Disaster Management Cell. 
9 Police  
9 Fire and Rescue 
9 NCC 
9 Rover and rangers 
9 NSS 

Observers for the mock Exercise 

9 Principal (GC, Seraj)   
9  Company Commander, Home Guard (Mandi) 
9 Station Fire Officer (Thunag ) 
9 Station House officer (Janjehli) 
9 Convener of Disaster Management Cell (GC, Seraj)   

 

 

 



  

  

  



  

 

 
 
 
 
Photographs of Mock Drill conducted by DDMA (Mandi 
and Govt. College Seraj at Lambathach. 

 

 

Prepared by:  
Disaster Management Cell  
(G.C.Seraj at Lambathach) 



x One day cleanliness drive was organized by students of Rovers & Rangers on 12th 
November, 2021 in the supervision of Asst. Prof. Vinod Kumar and college staff in 
college campus. 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 


